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NCDOT AND HOKE COUNTY TEAM UP TO ORGANIZE STORM DEBRIS COLLECTION IN DAMAGED AREAS

Debris pick up began Monday
RALEIGH — The N.C. Department of Transportation is working closely with Hoke County to efficiently remove debris left behind after severe weather pummeled the area on April 16.

On Monday, April 18, NCDOT crews began collecting debris from the following state-maintained roads in seriously damaged parts of the county:

· U.S. 401 

· Club Pond Road 

· Johnson Mill Road
· Townsend Road
· North Parker Church Road
· Pittman Grove Church Road
A map highlighting these areas is attached to this news release.

NCDOT will conduct minimal debris pick-up operations in other, less significantly impacted areas until May 2.

Keep these items in mind while collecting debris for removal:          

· Check your homeowners insurance as often debris cleanup is covered by insurance and arrangements for its collection will be handled by the insurance company;

· NCDOT will collect vegetation debris such as trees and limbs, as well as building materials, but they must be separated;

· Property owners are asked to cut storm-related debris into five- or six-foot pieces, if possible, and place it along the roadway, but out of travel lanes;

· Major appliances, household hazardous materials such as paint, propane tanks, etc., and other similar materials will not be collected. It is recommended that property owners contact their county emergency management office regarding how to dispose of those items. Furniture will, however, be accepted.
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